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BRANCH OF AMERICAN PHARMACEU- 
TICAL ASSOCIATION ORGANIZED IN 

PORTLAND. 

Portland members of the AMERICAN PHAR- 
MACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION held an organization 
mekting in the Library of the North Pacific 
College of Oregon, January 20th. Further 
report on this Branch will be made in March 
JOURNAL. 

MADISON A. PH. A. MEETING. 

The time, headquarters and local sea-eta.ry 
of the 1933 convention of the AMERICAN 
PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION were recently 
approved by the Council. The meeting will 
be held the week of August 28th to September 
2nd, at  Madison, with the Loraine Hotel as 
headquarters. Emerson D. Stanley has been 
elected Local Secretary. 

Mr. Stanley, a native of Milan, Michigan, 
attended the University of Wisconsin from 
1925 to 1928, after having had his early train- 
ing in Michigan. He earned his way by work- 
ing in Keefrey’s Drug Store, and purchased 
the First Central Dispensary, a professional 
pharmacy, in 1928, and has been actively 
engaged in business since. 

At a joint meeting of the Madison pharma- 
ceutical organizations and the faculty of the 
University School of Pharmacy, Mr. Stanley 
was chosen local secretary. At this meeting 
an executive committee was created repre- 
senting the different groups: Oscar Renne- 
bohm, president of the Wisconsin Pharma- 
ceutical Association was elected Chairman of 
this and similar joint committees; Charles C. 
Charmley, Permanent Secretary of the joint 
meetings; Franklin J. Bergman, Student 
Representative; Edward J. Ireland, Faculty 
Representative; A. F. Menges, Retail Druggist; 
and Emil A. Hayden, Wholesale Druggist. 

This executive committee met with Mr. 
Stanley, January 12th, acting in an advisory 
capacity in appointing committee chairmen. 
The complete committees will be appointed 
in the near future. At this meeting the execu- 
tive committee resolved itself into the con- 
vention committee and will hereafter be known 
by that name. The committee chairmen 
appointed are: Entertainment, Richard G. 
Weiss, hospital pharmacist; Registration, Ar- 
thur H. Uhl, U. W. Pharmacy faculty; Trans- 
portaiion, R. J. Tiedeman, druggist; Hotels 

and Garages, Ernest G. Kuenzi, hospital 
pharmacist; Publidy,  Ralph W. Clark, U. 
W. Pharmacy faculty and secretary of Wis- 
consin Pharmaceutical Association; Treasurer, 
Emil Hayden; Travelers. Carl Beckler, Herbert 
Schultz, Joseph Hall, Jack Scheiderer, Fred 
Buening, Joe Schaffer and Dale Ruedig. 

TESTIMONIAL DINNER TO PRESI- 
DENT-ELECT ROBERT L. SWAIN AND 

SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT-ELECT, 
DR. JOHN C. KRANTZ, JR. 

The pharmaceutical organizations of Mary- 
land joined hands on February 7th in tendering 
to President-Elect Robert L. Swain and Second 
Vice-President-Elect John C. Krantz, Jr., 
of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIA- 
TION, a testimonial dinner. A large number 
from Baltimore, other parts of Maryland, and 
a number from near-by states, attended the 
delightful function. 

Music for the occasion was provided by the 
daughter and sons of Secretary E. F. Kelly. 
President L. M. Kantner. of the Maryland 
Pharmaceutical Association, presided as toast- 
master. The banquet was served a t  the 
Emerson Hotel. 

Many messages were received, among them 
one from Governor Ritchie who expressed his 
regret at not being able to attend on account of 
legislative sessions. 

Among the speakers of the evening were 
President W. Bruce Philip of the A. PH. A., 
Dr. Robert H. Riley, director of Health for the 
State of Maryland, who gave a history of the 
Maryland State Department, and the im- 
portant services rendered by the honored guests 
of the evening, and Dr. E. F. Kelly. First Vice- 
President-Elect Robert P. Fischelis, in his 
remarks, referred to the happy condition of 
pharmaceutical law enforcement in Maryland. 
Walter L. Morgan, former president of Dela- 
ware Pharmaceutical Society, paid tribute 
for himself and pharmacists of Delaware. 
Former AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIA- 
TION presidents, S. L. Hilton and E. G. Eberle, 
made brief remarks. Others sent messages 
of appreciation and congratulation. 

Dean A. G. DuMez, of the School of Phar- 
macy of the University of Maryland, expressed 
his regard and on behalf of the School. Secre- 
tary E. F. Kelly spoke a t  length relative to 
the honored guests, stressing their accomplish- 
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ments and outstanding services, and on behalf 
of the Committee presented to  each of them a 
beautifully engraved mortar and pestle. As 
representative of the Committee, he presented 
Mrs. R. L. Swain and Mrs. John C. Krantz, 
Jr., each with a beautiful bouquet of roses. 

The president-elect responded, expressing 
his heartfelt appreciation of the honor be- 
stowed, of the fraternal and other relationships 
which strengthened him in his work; he 
pledged his services to President Philip and was 
hopeful that the support given him by members 
of the profession would enable him to carry on. 
He was followed by Vice-president Krantz, 
who spoke about the opportunities he had had 
in studying under Drs. Culbreth, Base, Kelly, 
Karash and Gordon, and how this contact 
molded the achievements of his life. He closed 
with a beautiful tribute to  Mrs. Krantz. 

Wm. F. Reindollar arranged the details of 
the dinner and he was assisted by other mem- 
bers of the Committee representing the various 
pharmaceutical bodies of Maryland, among 
them-L. M. Kantner, Marvin R. Thompson, 
Lloyd C. Richardson, E. F. Kelly, L. C. 
Rettaliata, Aquilla Jackson, William F. Brown, 
George M. Armor. 

We are indebted to C. Jelleff Cur ,  secretury 
of the Baltimore Branch, A. PH. A., for the 
data of this report. 

OFFICERS OF T H E  AMERICAN 

VANCEMENT OF SCIENCE. 
ASSOCIATION FOR T H E  AD- 

At the meeting of the American Association 
for the Advancement of Science, held in Atlan- 
tic City, the following officers were elected: 
President, Henry Norris Russell, Princeton; 
General-Secretary, Burton E. Livingston; 
Treasurer, John L. Wirt, Washington, D. C. 
Dr. John J. Abel was president of the meeting. 

MEETING OF PHILADELPHIA PHYSI- 
CIANS AND PHARMACISTS. 

The Philadelphia County Medical Society 
held a joint meeting with the Philadelphia 
Association of Retail Druggists, January 25th. 
Addresses were presented by: 

John M. Woodside, Ph.G., member of the 
state board of pharmacy, “Pharmacy’s Part 
in Safeguarding the Public Health.” 

Clarence A. Pickett, Ph.G., secretary of the 
Philadelphia Association, “The Constructive 
Influence of Retail Drhggists’ Association.” 

John C. Walton, Ph.G., president, Pennsyl- 
vania Pharmaceutical Association, “Profes- 
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sional and Commercial Aspects of Pharmacy.” 
Dr. George C. Yeager, “Dispensing by 

Physicians.” 

F. W. D. A. POSTPONES MEETING. 

The Federal Wholesale Druggists’ Associa- 
tion has postponed to  March 7th and 8th the 
midyear meeting to be held in New York City. 
The meeting will be held in the Waldorf- 
Astoria Hotel. The first session, Tuesday 
forenoon, will be devoted to a conference of 
the active and associate members: President 
0. J. Cloughly asks that the attendance of 
both classes of members be large, as the 
discussions will have to  do with matters of 
vital importance 

PHILADELPHIA DRUG EXCHANGE. 

The following officers of the Philadelphia 
Drug Exchange were elected: President, 
Harrison S. Hires, of the Charles E. Hires 
Company; Vice-president, Benjamin S. Thorp; 
Secretary (reelected), Joseph W. England ; 
Treasurer (reelected), F. L. Bodman; Directors 
(reelected), J. Mervin Rosenberger, H. K. 
Hineline, H. H. Whyte, Walter V. Smith and 
E. L. Brendlinger; (new members), John F. 
Belsterlig, Raymond G. Anderson and Paul 
S. Pittenger. 

The Exchange held its annual dinner in the 
Penn Athletic Club, January 26th. The 
speakers were Col. Samuel P. Wetherill, Jr., 
on “City Planning and Budgeting,” and 
Chairman E. Fullerton Cook, of the U. S. P. 
Revision Committee on “The United States 
Phannacopceia and the General Public.” 

DINNER OF HUDSON COUNTY 
DRUGGISTS AND DOCTORS. 

The Hudson County Retail Druggists 
Association, Inc.. extended a dinner to physi- 
cians of Hudson County on February 21st, to 
foster a closer relationship between pharmacy 
and medicine. 

OHIO ASSOCIATION. 

Ohio State Pharmaceutical Association met 
in Columbus, January 25th-26th. Reports 
were made by the officers and committees 
and discussions were held on Old Age Pension, 
Medical Health Insurance, Classification of 
Pharmacies and Drug Stores, Uniform State 
Narcotic Law. Governor White and members 
of the State Legislature attended the dinner 
on the 25th; Attorney General John W. 
Bricker was the speaker of the evening. 




